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CHRIST’S UNITED’S NEWS & VIEWS 
March 2015 

 

PASTOR’S PARAGRAPHS 
 

MARCH WITH HOPE 

March is upon us; it is the beginning of the season of spring and the start of daylight savings time. It is 
a time of shaking off the winter blues and anticipating warmer weather and the burst of blossoms. 
And in the church’s observance, it is still the time of Lent. But like our expectations for the coming of 
spring, our Lenten anticipations are to be filled with hope, a hope built upon the foundation of God’s 
promises manifested in the presence of the risen Jesus and to be experienced in the life of faith and 
shared participation in the body of Christ. Against the backdrop of a world darkened by the effects of 
sin, we sisters and brothers in Christ are called and encouraged to bear bold witness before both 
good and evil by presenting ourselves as agents and ambassadors of hope to proclaim in word and 
deed that God’s promises in and through the risen Jesus will come to full fruition in spite of the 
apparent advances of evil, sinful intent. 
 
If God is for us, who can prevail against us? Live in hope and walk by faith. 
 
March 1- “Do you not know that all of us who have been baptized into Christ Jesus were baptized into 
his death?” Romans 6:3 
 
March 2- “Therefore we have been buried with him by baptism into death, so that, just as Christ was 
raised from the dead by the glory of the Father, so we too might walk in newness of life.” Romans 6:4 
 
March 3- “For if we have been united with him in a death like his, we will certainly be united with him 
in a resurrection like his.” Romans 6:5If 
 
March 4- “We know that our old self was crucified with him so that the body of sin might be destroyed, 
and we might no longer be enslaved to sin.” Romans 6:6 
 
March 5- “For whoever has died is freed from sin. But if we have died with Christ, we believe that we 
will also live with him.” Romans 6:7-8 
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March 6- “We know that Christ, being raised from the dead, will never die again; death no longer has 
dominion over him.” Romans 6:9 
 
March 7- “The death he died, he died to sin, once for all; but the life he lives, he lives to God.” 
Romans 6:10 
 
March 8- “So you also must consider yourselves dead to sin and alive to God in Christ Jesus.” 
Romans 6:11 
 
March 9- “Therefore, do not let sin exercise dominion in your mortal bodies, to make you obey their 
passions.” Romans 6:12 
 
March 10- “No longer present your members to sin as instruments of wickedness, but present 
yourselves to God as those who have been brought from death to life, and present your members to 
God as instruments of righteousness.” Rom. 6:13 
 
March 11- “For sin will have no dominion over you, since you are not under law but under grace.” 
Romans 6:14 
 
March 12- “Do you not know that if you present yourselves to anyone as obedient slaves, you are 
slaves of the one whom you obey, either of sin, which leads to death, or of obedience, which leads to 
righteousness.” Romans 6:16  
 
March 13- “But thanks be to God that you, having once been slaves of sin, have become obedient 
from the heart to which you were entrusted, and that you, having been set free from sin, have 
become slaves of righteousness.” Rom. 6:17-18 
 
March 14- “But now that you have been freed from sin and enslaved to God, the advantage you get is 
sanctification. The end is eternal life.” Romans 6:22 
 
March 15- “For the wages of sin is death, but the free gift of God is eternal life in Christ Jesus our 
Lord.” Romans 6:23 
 
March 16- “There is therefore now no condemnation for those who are in Christ Jesus.” Romans 8:1 
 
March 17- “For the law of the Spirit of life in Christ Jesus has set you free from the law of sin and of 
death.” Romans 8:2 
 
March 18- “For God has done what the law, weakened by the flesh, could not do: by sending his own 
Son in the likeness of sinful flesh, and to deal with sin, he condemned sin in the flesh.” Romans 8:3 
 
March 19- “To set the mind on the flesh is death, but to set the mind on the Spirit is life and peace.” 
Romans 8:6 
 
March 20- “But you are not in the flesh; you are in the Spirit, since the Spirit of God dwells in you.” 
Romans 8:9 
 
March 21- “If the Spirit of him who raised Jesus from the dead dwells in you, he who raised Christ 
from the dead will give life to your mortal bodies also through his Spirit that dwells in you.” Romans 
8:11 
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March 22- “For all who are led by the Spirit of God are children of God.” Romans 8:14 
 
March 23- “When we cry, ‘Abba! Father!’ it is that very Spirit bearing witness with our spirit that we 
are children of God, and if children, then heirs, heirs of Good and joint heirs with Christ- if, in fact, we 
suffer with him so that we may also be glorified with him.” Romans 8:15-17 
 
March 24- “I consider that the sufferings of this present time are not worth comparing with the glory 
about to be revealed to us.” Romans 8:18 
 
March 25- “For in hope we were saved. Now hope that is seen is not hope. For who hopes for what is 
seen? But if we hope for what we do not see, we wait for it with patience.” Romans 8:24-25 
 
March 26- “Likewise the Spirit helps us in our weakness; for we do not know how to pray as we 
ought, but that very Spirit intercedes with sighs too deep for words.” Romans 8:26 
 
March 27- “And God, who searches the heart, knows what is the mind of the Spirit, because the Spirit 
intercedes for the saints according to the will of God.” Romans 8:27 
 
March 28- “We know that all things work together for good for those who love God, who are called 
according to his purpose.” Romans 8:28 
 
March 29- “For those whom he foreknew he also predestined to be conformed to the image of his 
Son, in order that he might be the firstborn within a large family.” Romans 8:29 
 
March 30- “And those whom he predestined he also called; and those whom he called he also 
justified; and those whom he justified he also glorified.” Rom. 8:30 
 
March 31- “If God is for us, who is against us?” Romans 8:31 

--Pastor John 

 
 

BIBLE STUDIES 

 

 The Book of Romans continues to be the subject of the Bible studies this month. 
 
  10:30 A.M.  7:00 P.M.  STUDY 
  March 3*  March 4**  Romans 5:12-18 

March 17*  March 18**  Romans 6:3-11 
March 24*  March 25**  Romans 8:9-11, 26-27 

 
 

 
*During Lent, the 10:30 a.m. Bible studies will be on Tuesdays 
**The 7:00 Bible studies will take place following the Lenten suppers 
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LENTEN WORSHIP 
 

March 1 - 2nd Sunday in Lent – Romans 5:1-11 
God Proves His Love for Us: While We Still Were Sinners, Christ Died for Us 

 
March 8 – 3rd Sunday in Lent – Romans 5:12-21 

One Man’s Act of Righteousness Leads to Justification and Life for All 
 

March 15 – 4th Sunday in Lent – Romans 6:1-14 
As We Have Been Buried With Christ in Baptism, So Too Will We Rise to New Life 

 
March 22 – 5th Sunday in Lent – Romans 8:1-4, 9-11, 18-25 

The Spirit of Him Who Raised Jesus from the Dead Dwells in Us to Give Life to Our Mortal Bodies 
 

March 29 – Palm Sunday – Romans 8:26-39 
Nothing Will Be Able to Separate Us from the Love of God in Christ Jesus 

 
 
 

HOLY WEEK 

Palm Sunday, March 29 
9:00 a.m.  Worship Service 
10:15 a.m. Sunday School 

 
Maundy Thursday, April 2 

6:00 p.m. Maundy Thursday Meal & Service 
 

Good Friday, April 3 
7:00 p.m.  Worship  

 
Easter Sunday, April 5 

6:00 a.m.  Sunrise Service 
7:30-8:30 a.m. Easter Breakfast 

9:00 a.m. – Festival of the Resurrection 
10:15 a.m. – Sunday School 

 
 

https://www.google.com/url?q=http://avonumc.net/430301&sa=U&ei=jrQpU86iAseX0QHeioGADg&ved=0CFMQ9QEwEw&usg=AFQjCNH0tMcGsDp-Gw8iSq9ZcXbx79IAsg
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LENTEN MEALS 

LENTEN BREAKFAST * 
Christ’s United Lutheran Church 
8:00 a.m. 
 
February 25 
Speaker – Pastor John Yost 
Menu – Scrambled Eggs, Ham, Toast &  

Home Fries 
 
March 18 
Speaker – Pastor Wayne Krell 
Menu – Creamed Dried Beef, Toast &  

Home Fries 
 
March 25 
Speaker – Pastor Eric Reamer 
Menu - Waffles, Smoked Sausage & Scrapple 

 
All Are Welcome! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(*subject to change) 

LENTEN SUPPERS * 
All meals are served at the host church  
6:00 p.m.  

 
February 25 
Host Church – St. John’s United Church of  
   Christ 
Speaker – TBA 
Menu – Beef & Noodles 
 
March 4 
Host Church – Mifflinburg United Methodist  
   Church 
Speaker – Pastor Elizabeth Taylor 
Menu – Ham Loaf 
 
March 11 
Host Church – First Evangelical Lutheran  
   Church 
Speaker – Pastor Peter Bergstresser 
Menu – Ham, Green Beans & Potatoes 

March 18 
Host Church – Trinity Lutheran Church, Cowan 
Speaker – Pastor John Yost 
Menu – Soup & Sandwiches 
 
March 25 
Host Church – Christ’s United Lutheran Church 
Speaker – Pastor John Yost 
Menu – Spaghetti 
 

All Are Welcome! 

The meals are all inter-denominational and offer a time of 
community fellowship.  Financial donations are accepted at 
each meal for expenses and to fund the Ministerium’s ministry 
programs. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=https://rossroadkids.wordpress.com/&ei=E57TVNCqIYmdNqvJgpgO&bvm=bv.85464276,d.eXY&psig=AFQjCNG-KP0kS9QO7ic6RxoQQv28zbw2Qw&ust=1423241002998583
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2015 LENTEN SCHEDULE 
 
 
Monday, March 2 

Easter Egg Mixing - 9:00 a.m. 
 Easter Egg Dipping - 6:00 p.m. 
Wednesday, March 4 
 No Lenten Breakfast 
 Lenten Supper – 6:00 p.m.  
                        Mifflinburg United Methodist Church  
  Speaker – Pastor Elizabeth Taylor 
              Menu – Ham Loaf 
Monday, March 9 
 Easter Egg Mixing - 9:00 a.m. 
 Easter Egg Dipping - 6:00 p.m. 
Wednesday, March 11 
 No Lenten Breakfast 

Lenten Supper – 6:00 p.m.  
  First Evangelical Lutheran Church 
  Speaker – Pastor Peter Bergstresser 
              Menu – Ham, Green Beans &  
   Potatoes 
Monday, March 16 
 Easter Egg Mixing - 9:00 a.m. 
 Easter Egg Dipping - 6:00 p.m. 
Wednesday, March 18 
 Lenten Breakfast – 8:00 a.m. 
             Speaker – Pastor Wayne Krell 
              Menu – Creamed Dried Beef &  
     Home Fries 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lenten Supper – 6:00 p.m.  
  Trinity Lutheran Church, Cowan 
  Speaker – Pastor John Yost 
      Menu – Soup & Sandwich 
Monday, March 23 
 Easter Egg Mixing - 9:00 a.m. 
 Easter Egg Dipping - 6:00 p.m. 
Wednesday, March 25 
 Lenten Breakfast – 8:00 a.m. - CULC      
          Speaker – Pastor Eric Reamer 
             Menu – Waffles, Smoked Sausage &  

Scrapple  
Lenten Supper – 6:00 p.m.  

Christ’s United Lutheran church 
  Speaker – Pastor John Yost 
              Menu – Spaghetti 
Sunday, March 29 
 Palm Sunday Service – 9:00 a.m. 
Monday, March 30 
 Easter Egg Mixing - 9:00 a.m. 
 Easter Egg Dipping - 6:00 p.m.  
Thursday, April 2 
 Maundy Thursday Service – 6:00 p.m. 
Friday, April 3 
 Good Friday Service – 7:00 p.m. 
Sunday, April 5 
 Sunrise Service – 6:30 a.m. 
 Easter Breakfast – 7:30-8:30 a.m. 
 Festival of the Resurrection – 9:00 a.m. 
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EASTER FLOWERS 
 

One of the customs of this season at Christ’s United is to celebrate the risen Christ with a bevy of 
flowers adorning the sanctuary on Easter Sunday. 
 

If you would like to provide flowers to decorate the sanctuary for Easter, fill out the form below and 
return it to Margie 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

EASTER FLOWER ORDER FORM 
 

Order Deadline:  March 23 
Return with Payment to Margie Dunkle 

 
 
 

_______Lily @ $12.00   _____________ 
 

_______Tulip @ $8.00   _____________ 
 

_______Hyacinth @ $8.00   _____________ 
 

_______Daffodil @ $8.00   _____________ 
 

_______Pansy @ $2.00   _____________ 
 
 
     TOTAL  _____________ 

 
GIVEN BY______________________________________________________________ 
 
in memory of_____________________________________________________________ 
in memory of_____________________________________________________________ 
 
in honor of_______________________________________________________________ 
in honor of_______________________________________________________________ 
 
to the Glory of God_______________ 
 
NUMBER OF PLANTS ORDERED____________________
 



8 

 
 

EASTER EGGS 

 
   Each Monday in March (weather permitting) the eggs will be mixed and shaped  

starting at 9:00 a.m.  and coating and packaging will begin at 6:00 p.m. March 
30 is the final day for making Easter eggs. 

 
   Help will be needed both at 9:00 a.m. and at 6:00 p.m. Please plan to come out  
   and help make these popular confections. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Orders not in the church kitchen by NOON on Sunday will be filled last (if 
quantity permits). 
 
If you have any questions talk to Bev Catherman, Dennis Boop or Tammy Boop.  
 
 

Spring Pot Pie Supper 
 

A potpie supper is planned for March 7.  Serving will begin at 3:30 p.m.  Tickets 
will only be sold at the door. 

 
Adults - $9.00  Children (6 – 12) - $5.00 

Children under 5 – No Charge 
Take Out Meals - $9.00 Quarts of Potpie - $8.00 

 
Workdays will take place on Thursday, March 5, starting at 9:00 a.m., and Friday, March 6, if 
needed.  Please come out on the workday(s) to help make pickled cabbage, peel and cut potatoes, 
mix broth, etc. 
 
Also, please come out on the day of the pot pie supper.  At 8:00 a.m., help is needed to roll potpie, 
cook potpie, dish out applesauce and pickled cabbage, prepare dining room, etc.  Help is also 
needed as the day goes on for other duties, including serving eat-ins and take-outs as well as clean 
up.  If you are experienced, that is great; if not, we will provide training! 
 
We are also asking for donations for many of the needed supplies.  Sign Up sheets are on the bulletin 
board. 
 
If you have any questions, please talk to Kim Blyler. 

 

+ + + 

The propeller is just a big fan in the front of the plane to keep the pilot cool. 

Want proof? Make it stop; then watch the pilot break out into a sweat. 
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PIZZA AND MOVIE night 
 
Have the winter doldrums?  Want to get out of the house?  We have a remedy for 
you.  The In Reach committee is putting together a pizza and movie night for all 
members of the congregation.  It will take place on Friday, March 20, at 6:30 
p.m.  The movie that will be shown is the popular Disney film “Frozen.”   
 
Why not plan to come out and enjoy pizza and a movie and mingle with other 
members of your church family? 
 
Talk to any Inreach Ministry member if you would like to know more. 
 
 

VOLLEYBALL TOURNAMENT PLANNED 
 

A 24 hour volleyball tournament is being planned for Friday, April 17, beginning 

at 5:00 p.m. and ending at 5:00 p.m. on Saturday, April 18.   

A registration fee will be taken for each person playing on a team (maximum of 6  
per team?).  There are time slots open for teams to sign up.  It is open for 
primarily any age group and any ability.  Refreshments will be 
available.  Proceeds will go to a local charity. 

 

Talk to Dave Murray if you want to know more about it. 
 
 

CHICKEN BARBECUE COMING UP 
 
 

Chicken Barbecue 
 

April 26, 2014 
 

Watch for more details in  
April’s newsletter and future bulletins 

 
Save this date NOW! 

 
+ + + 

New and improved: if it's new it's not improved; if it's improved it's not new. 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAgQjRw&url=http://bodysmartinc.com/photouid/free-clipart-images-movie-ticket&ei=Q6vsVJD-EYexggSXxoCgDA&psig=AFQjCNE4Di9yISdX5PRwH4jIfOHAPTJglQ&ust=1424882883383844
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAgQjRw&url=http://vector-magz.com/sports/volleyball-clipart-item-5/&ei=w6rHVNGrCcKXgwS95IKQBQ&psig=AFQjCNEorL2LHcsJ7JGtJZAcjwLMWSzEfg&ust=1422457923234021
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BANQUET SCHEDULE 

There are two banquets scheduled for March.  They are 
 
     March 10 – 12:00 noon – Hubner Seed Co 
     March 20 – 11:30 am – Readington Farms 

 

Help will be needed in both the dining room and kitchen. Watch the bulletin board 
across from the sanctuary for sign-up sheets for dining room help. If you are able 
to help in the kitchen, talk to Kim Blyler.  

 
Cakes will also be needed for these banquets. If you are able to provide one or two, sign up on the 
attached form or talk to Darlene Ulrich.  All help is greatly appreciated 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

BANQUET CAKES 
 
I will provide a cake(s) for the following banquet(s):  
(Indicate number to be provided) 

 
_______ March 10 – 12:00 noon – Hubner Seed Co  

 

  _______ March 20 – 11:30 am – Readington Farms 
 

 

Signed_______________________________________________________________________ 
Telephone____________________________________________________________________ 
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
 

Looking Ahead 
 
    April 17/18 – Volleyball Tournament 

April 25 – Chicken Barbecue 
May 16 – Spring Theme Event (in lieu of Mother/Daughter & Father Son Banquets) 

    May 30 - Block Party 
    June 14 – Church Picnic 
    August 3-8 – West End Fair 
    August 22 – Corn Roast 
    October 18 – Senior Member Dinner 
    November 7 – Potpie Supper 
    December 10-12 – Christkindl Market 
 

Mark your calendars now and watch for more information on these events as it becomes available.  
 

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=supper+clip+art&start=970&noj=1&biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=H0iut78c5hrp-M:&imgrefurl=http://www.dondrup.com/sou899/silverware-clipart&docid=kTQPYWn8LlzY9M&itg=1&imgurl=http://2.s3.envato.com/files/62792373/cutlery_590.jpg&w=590&h=590&ei=HtAUUu-gNcSbygHDtYDIAQ&zoom=1&iact=rc&dur=328&page=38&tbnh=144&tbnw=140&ndsp=24&ved=1t:429,r:87,s:900,i:265&tx=36&ty=64
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Sewing Days 

   Making LWR Mission Quilts provides an opportunity for Lutherans in the U.S. to 
   answer God’s call to love and serve our neighbors in need. To those that receive  
   them,  they are a tangible symbol of God’s love and compassion.  
 
   A knotting workday is scheduled for March 3, if the weather permits! All  
   sewers and non-sewers are invited.  There is something for all skills to do.  
 
NOTE!  The ladies can always use material to use for the quilts.  If you have material left over from 
sewing projects, old curtains, sheets, etc. bring it in for the ladies to use.  And don’t throw out that old 
mattress pad.  Bring it to the church and we can use it for filler for the quilts.  It will help to keep 
someone warm when it is distributed by LWR.    Every piece helps. 
 

If you cannot get to a workday, but would still like to work on a quilt at home, or if you would like more 
information, talk to Judy Mecouch or Georgetta Bowes. 
 

 

MINISTERIUM BACKPACK PROGRAM  
 

The churches of the Mifflinburg Ministerium are providing backpacks of food for 
students in the elementary school for weekends when they may not have a hot 
meal.  At this time there are 25 students signed up for the program. 

 
The Ministerium is asking for help with this program through donations of the 
following items: 

 
Individual Microwavable Macaroni & Cheese 

Individual Microwavable Chef Boy R Dee Products 
Individual Snack Packs of Pudding, Applesauce or Fruit 

Drinks—Capri Sun, Hi-C, etc. 
Individual Cereal Bars 
Clementine Oranges 

Granola Bars 
Fruit Snacks 

Pop Tarts 
Apples 

 
++++ 

 
Ever notice the hardness of the butter increases with the softness of the bread. 

 
 
 

http://www.lwr.org/getinvolved/quilts
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://d1byvvo791gp2e.cloudfront.net/public/assets/media/images/000/014/356/images/size_550x415_backpackfoodprogram_logo.png?1352326877&imgrefurl=http://northwoodsleague.com/mankato-moondogs/promotions-2/&h=415&w=433&tbnid=oxQw3KAeAZozTM:&zoom=1&docid=gG0QmxdsO4m9EM&ei=1s_cVJy5K4vBgwTl84GgDw&tbm=isch&ved=0CHEQMyhNME0
http://www.google.com/imgres?sa=X&biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=g6AOxKjn_VXZ1M:&imgrefurl=http://bestclipartblog.com/24-sewing-clip-art.html/sewing-clip-art-17&docid=rCQW2_VZV_EZVM&imgurl=http://bestclipartblog.com/clipart-pics/sewing-clip-art-17.gif&w=447&h=700&ei=UfNnUtDTA4T1kQeJmYDIBA&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=824&vpy=161&dur=1797&hovh=281&hovw=179&tx=62&ty=138&page=2&tbnh=148&tbnw=91&start=20&ndsp=27&ved=1t:429,r:45,s:0,i:229
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THE WEST END FAIR stand 
 

In 2015 the West End Fair will celebrate its 90th year.  The volunteers at our food 
stand thought it would be appropriate to also celebrate the history of our fair 
stand.  We are in need of help to do this.  We are looking for pictures, articles, 
and any information anyone would have about the stand’s history.  Memories and 
stories are also welcomed.  

 
Give the items to Bev Catherman, Becky Dunkle, or drop them off in the office.  
Make sure to have your items marked so we can return them to you as soon as 
copies are made.  Thank you for your help with this project. 

 
Any questions?  Talk to Bev or Becky. 
 
 

PICTORIAL DIRECTORY 
 
Plans are being made to do a pictorial directory next year.  To that end we are 
looking for pictures in any kind of format from our 50th anniversary dinner. Please 
talk to Linda Swartz if you have any pictures from that dinner. We would like to 
make copies of them to be included in the new directory.  
 
If you have pictures from another church activity, we would welcome them as 
well. Thanks! 

 

HOPE’S HAVEN 
 

Clothing Bank 

Hope’s Haven is in need of children’s clothing (all sizes).  Please keep Hope’s 
Haven in mind when disposing of appropriate unwanted items. 
 
 

+ + + 

A Sunday school teacher was attempting to teach her young students the true meaning of Easter. "Why do we 

celebrate Easter?" she asked.  When the children replied 'because of the Easter bunny,' Easter eggs, candy, 

spring, etc., she said, "No, those are Easter traditions and symbols, but what is the REASON why we celebrate 

Easter?    What happened at the very first Easter?"  A little girl raised her hand and said, "Easter celebrates 

Jesus coming out of the tomb."    "Yes!" said the teacher, excited and relieved that finally the correct answer 

had surfaced.  Encouraged, she prompted, "Jesus arose from the tomb, and what does He do for us?"  The 

youngster replied, "He looks to see if he can see his shadow, and if He can, he goes back in for another six 

weeks." 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://www.tracy.k12.ca.us/sites/jrio/SiteCollectionImages/freehistoryclipart.gif&imgrefurl=http://gillianeberry.blogspot.com/2013/11/review-palace-of-spies-by-sarah-zettel.html&h=317&w=302&tbnid=k0KB4TPs7orOxM:&zoom=1&docid=zBp9ackA0hWrZM&ei=QH_zU7v3Eob5oATs_IDoAQ&tbm=isch&ved=0CGIQMyhaMFo4yAE&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=635&page=15&start=276&ndsp=22
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.illustrationsof.com/royalty-free-camera-clipart-illustration-92041.jpg&imgrefurl=http://pixgood.com/photography-camera-clipart.html&h=420&w=400&tbnid=1i3jw9Gq4A4FSM:&zoom=1&docid=T2_XG0tcD3bdXM&ei=LdRkVKulFqiasQT73YKoAw&tbm=isch&ved=0CA4QMygGMAY4yAE&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=398&page=11&start=199&ndsp=20
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COUNCIL COMMUNIQUE 
 

February 17, 2015 

1. Council is looking for people to help out with the ministry groups.  They are meeting at the 
following dates: 

¶ Inreach: Tuesday, March 3, 7:00 p.m. 

¶ Facilities/Administration: Tuesday, March 10, 7:00 p.m. 

¶ Outreach: Thursday, March 12, 7:00 p.m. 
 

2. A family pizza and movie night will be held on Friday, March 20 at 6:30 p.m.  The movie that night 
will be the popular Frozen. 

3. A volleyball tournament will be held on Friday, April 17 and Saturday, April 18.  It will start at 5:00 
p.m. Friday and last for 24 hours.  All ages and abilities are welcome.  There will be four six-hour 
time slots in which we will accept a maximum of six teams; 5 PM – 11 PM, 11 PM – 5 AM, 5 AM – 
11 AM, 11 AM – 5 PM.  The first and fourth time slots will be open for “recreational” teams and the 
second and third time slots will be open for “competitive” teams.  Each team plays each other 
team in a 20 minute game during a round-robin tournament.  Proceeds from registration fees and 
food served will go to Team Taylor and Kelsey’s Dream.  Contact Dave Murray (570-966-4423) for 
more information. 

4. Anyone interested in Camp Mount Luther should contact Barry Spangler (570-966-0406) or Pastor 
John for information.  For 2015, our church will help with camping costs.  For the weeklong Day 
camp, we will pay $100.00/camper.  For campers attending the weeklong Night camp, we will pay 
$200.00/camper. 

Next council meeting – March 17, 7:00 p.m.  
+ + + 

Loudly popping bubble wrap is a great joy in life. Itôs a satisfying stress relief, a fun surprise,  

and a rare little moment to act like a kid during a boring day at the office or while unpacking  

after a hectic move. 
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TREASURER’S REPORT 

January 
 
        Actual   Budgeted 
Income for month  $11,746.00  $10,884.00  
Expenses for month  $11,214.00  $12,189.00 
Difference   $   +532.00   
 
        Actual    Budgeted 
Income Year-to-date $23,026.00  $22,934.00 
Expenses Year-to-date $23,984.00  $25,684.00 
Difference   $    -958.00 
 
 
Parking Lot Loan Balance     $25,241.00 
Roof Replacement Balance   $ 3,500.00 
 

 

YOUTH NEWS 

 

Distinguished Honor Roll 
 
Gailyn Boyer 
Trevor Clouser 
Briana Doebler 
Kayla Forcheskie 
Kiana Seedor 
Bryanna Yost 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Honor Roll 
 
Hannah Blyler 
Keyan Blyler 
Denver Clouser 
Hailey Foresman 
Natalie Harvey 
Chloe Heimbach 
Brianna Krawec 
Max Murray 
Caleigh Rantz 
Brittany Shuck 
Kaelen Shuck 
Rylan Shuck 
Derrick Seedor 
Jenna Strowbridge 

 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAgQjRw&url=http://imgkid.com/cent-sign-on-keyboard.shtml&ei=p7LHVPfjGYqfggTP24GwCg&psig=AFQjCNH3-VaW6AXvn2KTx5p40mJ6g2iq0Q&ust=1422459943509908
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.riohondo.edu/behavioral-and-social-sciences/wp-content/uploads/sites/39/2014/02/Human-Services-ClipArt-Copy.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.riohondo.edu/behavioral-and-social-sciences/behavioral-and-social-sciences-homepage/human-servicesdrug-studies-department/&h=1651&w=2112&tbnid=zWeWbwJ0t7DvzM:&zoom=1&docid=z7FqWPmLM5du9M&ei=rtfYVLjTEoGrggT86IOIDw&tbm=isch&ved=0CIEBEDMoRDBE
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FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

Giving Statements 
 
Giving statements for 2014 are available in the church office for anyone wanting one for income tax 
purposes. 

 
Altar Flower Chart  
 

The 2015 altar flower chart has been posted on the bulletin board outside of the office for use by 
those who would like to sponsor flowers this year. Dates that are still available are April 5, 19; May 
10, 17; July 5, 12, 19, 26; August 2; September 7; October 11; November 8, 29. 

 
Offering Envelopes  
 
2015 offering envelopes are now available in the office. 
 

Reimbursement Update  

Please talk to Dianne Shuck, Al Pantaleo or any council member for information on how to obtain a 
reimbursement for expenses you may have for the church.  
 

Coffee Cans Needed 
 
We are in need of coffee cans to be used to send altar flowers home following a worship service.  If 
you have any to spare, please drop them off at the kitchen or in the office. 
 

Volunteers Sought 

We are looking for volunteers to fill the following positions: 
    
1.  Baby News Correspondent  
 When a new baby is born to a member of the congregation, the responsibility of the baby news  

correspondent is to contact the family and get “vital statistics” and then write a short article for  
the newsletter.  Talk to Margie if you would like to tackle this position. 
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2.  Greeters, Lay Readers, Communion Assistants, Ushers and Sound System Operators.  
 Our list of people willing to do these jobs keeps dwindling. Will you help? Sign up on the  
 attached “volunteer form” and drop them on Margie’s desk or put them in the offering plate. 
 

 
Communions 
 
Communions for all confirmed members must be recorded in the parish register annually.  If you do 
not commune on a regular basis, we ask that you fill out a communion record card (one per year is all 
we need) so we know you have communed.  The cards are located in the racks on the back of the 
pews.  Cards may be put in the offering plate or handed to an usher. 
 

Memorabilia 
 
The following memorabilia items are still available for anyone interested in purchasing anything: 
 

Wooden Miniatures of the Church - $10.00 
Church Prints - $20.00 

Blankets - $10.00 
Christmas Cards - $10.00 

12 cards per box feature a winter picture of the church 
 

Talk to Bev Catherman if you have questions about, or would like to purchase, any of these items.  
 

Do We Have Your E-Mail Address? 

If you have an e-mail address that you have never given to us or if it has changed, please fill out the 

following and drop it off on Margie’s desk or give her a call. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Name_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

E-Mail Address_________________________________________ ________________________ 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Informants Wanted  
 
We like to publish news about our members in the newsletter, but we need your help to do so. If you 
know of interesting information about any of our members (youth or adult), i.e. an award or 
recognition, a funny tale or exciting adventure, please let Margie know about it so we can include it in 
an issue of Christ’s United’s News & Views. 
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Have a Favorite Hymn? 

Over the past few years, some of you have been requesting favorite hymns and gospel songs and for 
that we give many thanks.  Because of U.S. copyright laws, we do not have permission to reproduce 
or copy all of our favorites.  You may choose selections from the following hymnals: Evangelical 
Lutheran Worship (ELW), Lutheran Book of Worship (LBW) and With One Voice (WOV).  We are also 
permitted to use hymns that are in the “Public Domain”.  It’s all very complicated.  So, keep your 
suggestions coming and we will be happy to sort out and use all of your suggestions. Give any 
requests to Gary Hackenberg, Margie or Pastor John.   
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Hymn Request: 
 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Prayer Chain 
 

The Prayer Chain is a group of men and women of Christ’s United who pray for the concerns and 
requests of Christ’s United’s members and friends.  Someone in need of prayer calls the church office 
and requests to be put on the Prayer Chain.  Each member of the Prayer Chain then receives either a 
phone call or an email notifying them of a prayer request.  The prayer chain member receiving the 
phone call then calls one other person and so on down the list.  Those notified by email do not have 
to pass it on. 
 
Would you be willing to pray for someone in need?  It is reassuring to know that you are supported by 
the prayers of others and not alone with your concern.  If you would like to be a member of the Prayer 
Chain, fill out the following and put it in the offering plate or on Margie’s desk. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Prayer Chain Calling List 
 
I would like to be included on the prayer chain calling list. 
 
Name____________________________________ 
Telephone Number__________________________ 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Social/Fellowship Request 
 
If you have any ideas or suggestions for social/fellowship activities, drop a note on Margie’s desk. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Fellowship Events:  
 

 

 



18 

 
 

Building & Ground Needs 
 
Do you know of any physical problems (or potential problems) that should be addressed by our 
property committee?  Your insight is important.  Maybe you have seen something that no one else 
has noticed yet. You can talk to Pastor John, any council member or Margie if you know of something 
that needs attention, or fill out the following and put it on Margie’s desk or in the offering plate. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Building & Ground Needs: 
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Ongoing Collections 

The Shriners 

Can Tabs (give tabs to Maurice Clouser) 
 

+ + + 
 

DAFFY DEFINITIONS  

 
¶ ADVERTISING: The fine art of making you think you have longed all your life for something you never heard of before. 

¶ AIR TRAFFIC CONTROL:  a game played by airline pilots and air traffic controllers.  The game has no rules, and neither 

side knows how it is played, but the goal is to prevent flights from arriving in time for passengers to make connecting flights. 

¶ AMERICA: A land where a citizen will cross the ocean to fight for democracy, and wonôt cross the street to vote in a national 

election. 

¶ ANTIQUE SHOP: A junk store that has raised its prices. 

¶ BACON:  The main reason youôre not a vegetarian. 

¶ BULB:  potential flower buried in autumn, never to be seen again. 

¶ CHEMICALS:  Noxious substances from which modern foods are made. 

¶ CLOCK: A small mechanical device to wake up people without children.  

¶ DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA:  A territory bounded on all sides by the United States of America. 

¶ GOOD OLD DAYS:  When a teenager went into the garage and came out with a lawn mower. 

¶ GRANDPARENTS:  The people who think your children are wonderful even though they're sure you're not raising them 

right. 

¶ GUM: Adhesive for the hair.  

¶ HANDKERCHIEF:   Cold storage. 

¶ HARDWARE STORE: Similar to a black hole in space; once he goes in, he isnôt come out any time soon. 

¶ HEARSAY:  What toddlers do when anyone mutters a dirty word. 

¶ HOEING:  A manual method of severing roots from stems of newly planted flowers and vegetables. 

¶ LUXURY:  something that someone else has that I donôt haveéeverything I have, I need. 

¶ MORNING:  The time of day when the rising generation retires and the retiring generation rises. 

¶ MORNING SICKNESS: An opportunity to see if the inside of your toilet bowl is really clean. 

¶ NEVER MIND:   You were too stupid to understand the first time, so I give up trying to explain it. 

¶ 19TH HOLE: The only hole on which golfers do not complain about the number of shots they took. 

¶ REFRIGERATOR: Combination art gallery and air-conditioner for the kitchen.  

¶ RETIREMENT:  It's nice to get out of the rat race, but you have to learn to get along with less cheese.  

¶ VACATION: Two weeks on the sunny sands - and the rest of the year on the financial rocks. 
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NEWS OF MEMBERS & FRIENDS 

Births 

At 3:08 a.m. on February 11, Tom & Bonnie Greeney welcomed a new baby granddaughter, Ava 
Rose Musser, into their family.  Lisa Rodgers and Steven Musser are her parents, Winifred Aikey is 
her great-grandmother and Justin & Jodi Marshall are her uncle & aunt.  We wishing all of you joy and 
happiness, and plenty of wonderful moments together. 

 

Condolences 

We extend our condolences to Jason & Brandi Zimmerman and their family following the death of his 

grandfather, Orville Wagner, 75, on January 31. 
 
Please keep the family in your prayers as they deal with their loss. 

 
 

Birthdays 

March 

1 – Cliff Valentine 
2 – Kristi Haedich 
4 – Jonathon Forcheskie 
      Heather Haines 
      Donald Ruhl Jr 
6 – Arleyna Loss 
7 – Cain Showalter 
8 – Jim Boop 
      Paula Christy 
9 – Tammy Boop 
12 - Jim Zimmerman 
14 – Carter Beiler 
        Kalvin Showalter 
15 - Shelby Baker 
       Eve Rantz 

16 - Josh Boyer 
       Jeff Ruhl 
17 – Denise Hosterman 
19 – Roger Dunkle 
        Tina Erdley 
        Ben Wenrich 
20 – Louise Ritter 
21 – Kaitlyn Erdley 
        Cortney Klose 
22 – Hailey Foresman 
        Tiffany Spencer 
26 – Don Fornwalt 
        Carla Ruhl 
        Nathan Sanders 
30 – Trevor Clouser 
         Jamie Stamm 
31 – Judy Mecouch 
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Anniversaries 

March 
 
12 – Donald & Diane Knause (1995) 
22 – Colby & Corrin Zechman  (2014) 
23 – Joel & Pauline Templin (2013) 
25 – Steve & Judy Moyer   (1994) 
28 – David & Cindy Loss  (1987) 
30 – Luke & Debbie Welker (1985) 
 

 

 
Remember In Thought and Prayer 

Please help us keep our prayer list current by letting us know of any names that should be added or 

removed 

Our Members 
Jim Boop Pearl Gemberling 
Tom Greeney Shirley Kerstetter  
Alveretta (Pat) Korman Bob Lukens  
Dottie Rathfon Louise Ritter  
Carl ‘Bup’ Sampsell Teresa Shuck  
Meda Struble Kurtis VonNeida  
Marie VonNeida Scott VonNeida  
Betty Wallace Debra Wilson  
Arletta Zimmerman  

 
Our Friends & Relatives 
Daryl Baumgartner     Paul Brann 

      Mary Brouse      Ken Catherman 
      Dennis & Marge Cohen    Sara Earnest    
      Eleanor Hackenburg     Heather Harrison             
      Richard Harvey      Jay Hollenbacher     
      David Hurst      Linda Katherman            

Arthur Keister, Jr     Jeff Kerstetter    
Myrletta Kline      Lucille Korman 
Roy Laudermilch     Colby Libhart    
Hunter Luckenbaugh     Helen Mentz      
Brian Miller      Candy Mitchell     
Harry Moyer      Ron Mull      
Dan Murphy      Dennis Nicolette      
Mike Osgood      Tony Parker      
Cecil Poston      Zachary Prochasko    

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=prayer+clip+art&qpvt=prayer+clip+art&FORM=IGRE#view=detail&id=DF9CCA3D9773E70AD8245701654B5B44A76EF6EA&selectedIndex=77
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Donald Raker      Ruth Raker      
Roy Rantz      Brandi Schlief      
Bev Sheffler      Donald Shemory    
Shirley Smith      Barry Snyder      
Amanda Sparks      Barb Staley      
John Thomas, Jr.          Mark Troup 
Rick Walter      Sharon Wert     
Jean Wolfe      Pat Yount      
Elma Zeiber      Larry & Barb Zeller    
 
Our Shut-Ins 
Carolyn Bowersox     Leona Hackenberg    
Sally Kenamond      Betty Lauf     
Eugene Phillips      Harold Sampsell     
Myron Sampsell      Richard Schnure     
Meda Struble      Connie Wagner     
Betty Wallace      Caroline Wenrick 
Debra Wilson      Erna Wolfe   

 
The Men and Women Serving In the Military 
Brandi Gemberling     Michael Spurr 
 

+ + + 
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CAMP MOUNT LUTHER 
355 Mt. Luther Lane, Mifflinburg, PA 17844  

Phone: (570) 922-1587E-mail: cml@campmountluther.org 

Winter Begins 

Ask yourself this:  When was the last time you played in the woods at night or slept outside and 
stared at the stars?  As the cold winds of winter blow, isn’t it nice to think about lying in a field, staring 
at the starlit night, as a warm summer breeze blows over your body?  Now is the time to think about 
being part of the Camp Mount Luther’s summer programs in the coming year.   

This year’s summer camp season will begin on June 14 and run until August 16.  There are programs 
for all ages from preschool to senior high, and also for adults and families.  Camp Mount Luther is a 
special place where kids and families come together to grow with God and serve with smiles!  Camp 
provides a safe place for people of all ages to relax and unwind in nature, discover God’s love, sing 
around the campfire, learn more about themselves, and make new friends while at the same time 
being renewed in mind and spirit.  MORE INFORMATION ABOUT THIS SUMMER'S PROGRAMS 
WILL BE POSTED ON THIS WEBSITE IN THE COMING MONTH! 

Chad Hershberger, Executive Director of Camp Mount Luther, says this summer is shaping up to be 
the best ever! 

“We are beginning to hire our summer staff for next year and our programs for elementary, middle, 
and high school campers are all set.  We also will be offering programs for adults and families next 
year.  We are excited that again in 2015 we will be in many Lutheran congregations of this area, 
providing day camp programming in local congregations as we bring the camp experience to your 
neighborhood.  I hope everyone takes advantage of all that Mount Luther has to offer in the coming 
year, as they grow with God and serve with smiles!” 
 
Summer Ministry Team 
 
Our Summer Ministry Team consists of young men and women (age 18 and older) who are trained to 
deliver the Camp Mount Luther program.  Many of our staff are former campers and members of area 
churches.  Pastors live in camp each week to assist in worship and Bible study. Members of this team 
need not be Lutheran in faith, but must possess a personal commitment to Jesus Christ, a desire to 
work in the outdoors and a sound sense of responsibility.  If you or someone you know is 18 years of 
age or older, believes in the mission of Camp Mount Luther and is willing to give 10 weeks of the 
summer to the camp, please contact the camp office. 
 
The brochure for Summer 2015 is available here:  newsitems/2015 Camp Program.pdf 

 

 

http://www.campmountluther.org/newsitems/2015%20Camp%20Program.pdf


23 

 

Camperson Report 
 
Our church is blessed to have a valuable resource in our midst.  Sometimes, we take it for granted 
because it is right in our backyard, Camp Mount Luther. 
 
Barry Spangler is serving as our congregation’s camperson with Camp Mount Luther this year.  He 
has information on programs for the summer and other events throughout the year.  If you have 
additional questions, you can contact Barry (570-966-0406) or Pastor John.  Since Barry is our 
camperson, each camper from our church can receive “Camel Bucks” for use at the camp store this 
summer! 
 
Summer brochures are now available for Camp Mount Luther.  It should be an exciting summer, with 
traditional, specialty and trip camps as part of this year’s schedule.  There are various camps 
available for different age groups from June 14 through August 16.  People who register before April 
1 can receive a $25.00 discount. 
 
For 2015, our church will help with camping costs.  For the weeklong Day Camp, we will pay 
$100.00/camper.  For campers attending the weeklong Night Camp, we will pay $200.00/camper. 
 
Other notable dates: 
Sunday, April 26; Spring Open House, 2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
Saturday, May 16; Spring Work Day, 8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

 

“RAISE THE REGION”  

Camp Mount Luther is participating in “Raise the Region” on March 11-12, 2015.  This is an effort 
coordinated by The First Community Foundation Partnership of Pennsylvania.  It is an event to help 
the community support local nonprofit organizations’ fund raising efforts.  FCFP, in partnership with 
Blaise Alexander Family Dealerships, will be launching a 30-hour fundraising event on March 11 and 
12, 2015, starting at 6:00 p.m. on March 11 and ending at 11:59 p.m. on March 12.  Blaise Alexander 
Family Dealerships has donated $150,000 that will be used to match a portion of donations made to 
preregistered nonprofits.  Additional monetary prizes and incentives will be awarded throughout the 
entire event.  This program is designed to help organizations, like Camp Mount Luther, kickoff our 
2015 fundraising campaigns and increase our donor base.  Proceeds from this event will go to 
camp’s Annual Fund, unless a donor gets in touch with the camp office to designate it for another 
camp cause.   

How It Works:   

1.    On March 11 and 12, donors will visit www.raisetheregion.org from a computer, smart phone, 
iPad, etc. to learn more about the nonprofits participating and how their work is impacting our 
community. 

2.    You can then make an online donation to support one or more of those nonprofit organizations 
on the Raise the Region website.  Running totals will be shown throughout the day at the Raise 
the Region website. 

http://www.raisetheregion.org/
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3.    At the end of the donation period, a pro-rated match per gift will be determined and the 
Community Foundation will send checks to all participating nonprofits with the amount raised, the 
pro-rated match, and any EXTRA money from prizes awarded throughout the day.  

Camp Mount Luther has participated in Raise the Region the last two years and has garnered around 
$20,000 in donations in those two years.  Last year, we raised $12,000 during this day.  We hope you 
will help us to have another successful year!   
 

Spring Open House 
April 26 
2:00-4:00 p.m. 
 
Ever want to see Mount Luther’s site and facilities?  Interested in coming to camp this summer, but 
want to get more information and see the place first?  This is your chance.  You can ask questions, 
get a tour of the camp, and see what it’s like to be a campeer.  First time campers who are not 
registered for summer but who attend the open house will get a $25 discount on their summer 
registration. 
 
10th Annual Bishop’s Open Golf Classic 
Monday, May 11, 2015 
Susquehanna Valley Country Club 
Routes 11 & 15, Hummel’s Wharf 
 
Camp Mount Luther holds this event to have fun and raise funds to better our youth in a faith based 
camping program. The rain-or-shine event features lunch, a souvenir gift and the following: 
 

¶ A Four Person Scramble with Three Flights. 

¶ Prizes for flights, hole in one winner prizes up to $5,000, 
closest to pin, longest drive, straightest drive, team that has 
most fun, free putting contest winner. 

¶ Mulligans, and forward tees, and a silent auction. 

¶ Dress Code: shirt with collar; no cut-offs; no jeans 
 
Schedule 
11:00 a.m. - Registration starts 
11:30 a.m. - Lunch 
12:30 p.m. - Golfing Shotgun Start 
 
Immediately after all golfers are finished, there will be snacks, drinks, and prizes! 
 
Registration Deadline: April 20, 2015 
 
Spring Work Day 
May 16 
8:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
 
Practice stewardship through service at Camp Mount Luther at the Annual Spring Work Day.  Your 
help is needed getting the camp grounds and facilities ready for summer.  There will be plenty to do 
and everyone in the family can help!  Please bring supplies to do cleaning, mulching, raking, and light 
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construction projects such as step ladders, buckets, rakes, etc.  a light lunch will be served.  RSVB 
by May 8 if staying for lunch. 
 
 

 

Upper Susquehanna Synod Events Calendar 

March 12, 2015:  Eboo Patel Speaks at Susquehanna 

Eboo Patel, the founder and president of the Interfaith Youth Core (IFYC) will give a speech on 
Thursday, March 12, 2015, at 7:30 p.m. in the Degenstein Theater on the campus of Susquehanna 
University.  The speech is free and open to the public.  Named by US News & World Report as one of 
America’s Best Leaders of 2009, Eboo Patel heads the IFYC, a Chicago-based organization building 
the interfaith movement on college campuses. He is the author of two books and is also a regular 
contributor to the Washington Post, USA Today, Huffington Post, NPR, and CNN. He served on 
President Obama’s inaugural Advisory Council of the White House Office of Faith-based and 
Neighborhood Partnerships and holds a doctorate in the sociology of religion from Oxford University, 
where he studied on a Rhodes scholarship.  
 
Patel has spoken at the TED Conference, the Clinton Global Initiative, the Nobel Peace Prize Forum 
and many universities around the world. Eboo is a Young Global Leader in the World Economic 
Forum and an Ashoka Fellow, part of a select group of social entrepreneurs whose ideas are 
changing the world. He was named by Islamica Magazine as one of ten young Muslim visionaries 
shaping Islam in America and was chosen by Harvard’s Kennedy School Review as one of five future 
policy leaders to watch. Both Eboo and IFYC were honored with the Roosevelt Institute’s Freedom of 
Worship Medal in 2009 and Eboo was recently awarded the Guru Nanak Interfaith Prize, an award 
given to an individual to enhance awareness of the crucial role of religious dialogue in the pursuit of 
peace.  
 
March 31, 2015:  Chrism Mass 

The annual Chrism Mass with Renewal of Ministry Vows will take place on the Tuesday of Holy 
Week, March 31, 2015, at 10:30 a.m. It will be held at Christ’s United, Millmont. Lunch will be 
provided after the service. Please reserve your place for lunch by contacting the synod office.  
Pastors, Diaconal Ministers, Associates in Ministry, and Authorized Lay Worship Leaders are 
especially invited, but everyone is welcome. 
 
April 10-11, 2015:  Northeast Cross+Gen Worship Conference 

There are six living generations in the US today and only two places where we all come and sit 
together: sports arenas and church. So why do we send the little ones away after the children's 
sermon? What if we could design worship experiences that combine the wisdom of the elder and the 
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wonder of the child? If you believe children who worship with their parents are the ones most likely to 
attend church when they become adults, you’ll want to join us in a conversation about new resources 
for creating worshipful and educational experiences in Cross+Generation worship. We can also show 
you a simple technique to (a) Help your families create daily faith development experiences and (b) 
Equip parents to become the primary spiritual guide for their children. Works for small groups, too!  
The Northeast Cross+Gen Worship Conference will be held at First United Methodist Church, 48 W. 
High St., Somerville, NJ, on April 10-11, 2015.  Friday’s session will be from 9:30 a.m.-8:30 p.m. and 
Saturday’s session will be from 8:30 a.m.-1:15 p.m.  The conference fee is $35.  This includes the 
book, lunch, and breakfast.  Dinner on Friday is on your own.  For more information and to register, 
visit http://fumcsomerville-new.org/northeast-cross-gen-worship-conference/.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IN THE MAILbag 

 

ATTENTION MARRIED COUPLES:  Time is running out to sign up for your spring Lutheran Marriage 
Encounter Weekend.  What have you done lately to deepen your love for your spouse?    Weekends 
run from Friday night at 8 PM to Sunday around 4 PM and are for couples of all ages.  There is a $45 
per couple registration fee, plus toward the end of the weekend, you will be given an opportunity to 
make a confidential contribution of whatever amount you wish toward continuation of the program.  
Two nights lodging and 5 meals for each of you are included.  The spring dates are: 
 

March 13-15, 2015 at the lovely Sheraton Pittsburgh Airport Hotel located in a peaceful 
setting 6 miles from the Pittsburgh Airport.   
April 10-12, 2015 at Toftrees Golf Resort and Conference Center nestled in 1500 
wooded acres in State College, PA.  

 
Registrations are also being accepted for the September 18-20, 2015 weekend at Spruce Lake 
Retreat Center in Canadensis, PA, in the Poconos and the October 16-18, 2015 weekend at the 
Heritage Hotel in Lancaster, PA. To sign up online, go to: www.GodLovesMarriage.org and pay the 
$45 fee using your credit card, or mark the option to mail in a check.   Registrations are limited, so act 
TODAY to ensure that you can attend the Weekend of your choice.  For questions, or if you would 
like a brochure mailed to you, contact Pennsylvania Directors of Lutheran Marriage Encounter, Fred 
& Julie Schamber, at 724-325-3166 or email: fjschamber@comcast.net.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://fumcsomerville-new.org/northeast-cross-gen-worship-conference/
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COMMUNITY EVENTS 

CONCERT 
March 8 
7:00 p.m. 
 

Contemporary Christian Music Artist Matthew West will be in Central Pennsylvania on Sunday March 
8th, at 7:00 PM at the Community Arts Center in Williamsport.  WGRC is excited to be sponsoring this 
night of ministry and worship.    
 
If you have any questions regarding this concert, or WGRC, please contact Courtney Shuster 
using this email address (Courtney@wgrc.com). 
 

+ + + 
 

BULLETIN BLOOPE RS 

(The  following are actual announcements taken from church bulletins.   

Thank you, Lord, for giving us the ability to laugh at ourselves.) 

 

Á An announcement in a church bulletin for a National Prayer & Fasting Conference:   

 "The cost for attending the Fasting & Prayer conference includes meals".  

Á The concert held in Fellowship Hall was a great success. Special thanks are due to the minister's 

daughter, who labored the whole evening at the piano, which as usual fell upon her.  

Á The Ladies Society will be selling their new cookbook at the church supper this Wednesday night. The 

proceeds will help purchase a stomach pump for our community hospital. 

Á The lady at the Bible Study was tearful and crying constantly. She also appeared to be depressed. 

Á The pastor will light his candle from the altar candles. The ushers will light their candle from the pastor's 

candle. The ushers will turn and light each worshipper in the first pew.  

Á The peacemaking meeting scheduled for today has been canceled due to a conflict.  

Á The Senior Choir invites any member of the congregation who enjoys sinning to join the choir. 

Á The sermon this morning: "Gossip - the Speaking of Evil." The closing song: "I Love to Tell the Story." 

Á The service will close with, "Little Drops of Water." One of the ladies will start quietly and the rest of the 

congregation will join in.  

Á The Sunday Night Men's Glee Club will meet on Saturday at the park, unless it rains. In that case they 

will meet at their regular Tuesday evening time. 

Á The third verse of Blessed Assurance will be sung without musical accomplishment.  

Á The vicar is on holiday until the 27th. Local clergy will be celebrating on the Sundays when he is away.  
Á The ushers will come forward and take our ties and offerings.  

Á The visiting monster today is Rev. Jack Bains. 

Á Visitors are asked to sing their names at the church entrance.  

Á The class on prophecy has been cancelled due to unforeseen circumstances. 

Á Our young people are preparing the pizza dinner. It will be held in the perish hall.  

Á When parking on the north side of the church, please remember to park on an angel. 

mailto:Courtney@wgrc.com
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NOTES OF APPRECIATION 

 
“Volunteers are gold”. Volunteers are the most valuable commodities in ministry. Without them, nothing would 
get done in our churches. We are fortunate to have the kind of dedicated people that we do.  Do you know 
anyone who should be given a pat on the back and a “Thank You” for the contributions they make in and 
around the church?  Let Margie know. 

 

THANK YOU TOé  
 
…Florence Boop for continuing to help count the weekly offering 
…The members of our usher and altar guild teams 
…The men and women who serve as lay readers, communion assistants, sound system operators  

and greeters 
…Bonsall Tree Farm for donating the Christmas trees 
 
 
I want to express my sincere appreciation for the many cards, telephone calls and visits upon the 
death of my sister, Audrey.  God’s blessing to you all. 
 
        --Shirley 
 
Dear Members, 
 
During a time like this we realize how much our friends and relatives really mean to us.  Your 
expression of sympathy will always be remembered.  We wish to thank you for your donation to St. 
Matthew Lutheran Church in memory of John’s father, Lloyd Yost. 
 
        --God Bless You 
           The Yost Family 
 
Thank you for your generous donation of $47 at Scout Sunday.  We were glad to be part of your 
worship service and enjoyed meeting so many of you. 
 
        --Sincerely, 
           The Scouts & Leaders  

   of BSA Troop 536 
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ALTAR GUILD 
 
Dianne Shuck 
Janice Wagner 
 
 
 
 
GREETERS 
 
  1 – Mary Hassinger 
  8 – Sherri Klauger 
15 – Dave & Dayna Bickhart 
22 – Betty Goss 
29 – Dianne Shuck 
 

 

 

 

 
LAY READERS 
 
  1 – Kathy Spangler 
  8 – Stacy Gemberling 
15 – Bonnie Greeney 
22 – Janet Hackenberg 
29 – Greg Shuck 
 

 

   

 
 

MARCH 
 
 
 
 

SOUND SYSTEM 
 

Dave Bickhart 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
USHERS 
 
Tom Catherman 
Don Fornwalt 
 
 
 
 
MUSIC PROVIDERS 
 
  1 - Paula Christy  
  8 - Diane Valentine 
15 - Dave Swartz 
22 - Gary Hackenberg 
29 - Gary Hackenberg 
 
 
 
 
 
COMMUNION ASSISTANTS 
     
  1 – Lee Spangler 
  8 – Stacy Gemberling 
15 - Tom Catherman  
22 – Janet Hackenberg 
29 – Greg Shuck 
 
 
 
 

REMINDER 
 
YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR FINDING A SUBSTITUTE IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO BE HERE 
WHEN SCHEDULED. 
 
ALTAR GUILD MEMBERS, SOUND SYSTEM OPERATORS & USHERS ARE RESPONSIBLE 
FOR ANY SPECIAL SERVICES SCHEDULED DURING THE MONTH. 
 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAgQjRw&url=http://pixgood.com/march-free-clip-art.html&ei=pWPKVLOBM8OxggTO6oDQDw&psig=AFQjCNFeO7wzUgmhr2BnJ9wSMqXlztcytg&ust=1422636325903225
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If you would like to be added to our list of volunteers to help with one or more of the following positions, 

please fill it out and return it to the church office. 

                                          

                                                    USHER   

                                                                                                        

                                   I/we will serve as an usher                                      

                         

 

 

Name_____________________________________ 

Telephone_________________________________ 

                                   

  

                              CHILDRENôS CHURCH 

 

                               I/we will help with children’s  

                               church 

 

 

Name____________________________________ 

Telephone________________________________              

 

                                SOUND SYSTEM OPERATOR 

                             

                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

              I/we will operate the sound  

                 system 

 

Name_____ _______________________________ 

Telephone________________________________ 

 

  

                                                ALTAR GUILD  

                                             

                                     I/we will serve on the altar   

                                     guild 

 

 

Name____________________________________ 

Telephone________________________________ 

 

 

                                      COMMUNION HELPER  
 

                                     I/we will serve as a  

                                     communion helper 

 

                                     

 

 

Name___________________________________ 

Telephone_______________________________                   

 

                                               GREETERS 

 

                                  I/we will serve as greeters  

                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

Name___________________________________ 

Telephone_______________________________ 

 

 

                                        LAY READER  
 

                                 I/we will serve as a lay reader  

                                   

                                  

 

Name_____________________________________ 

Telephone_________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAgQjRw&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/march-clip-art-free-printable&ei=WWXKVPuyCoiWgwTEnYHADQ&psig=AFQjCNHzLnWfhcwA2ja_uJ2aCet_ckAWlw&ust=1422636761233279
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Christ’s United Lutheran Church 
13765 Old Turnpike Rd 
Millmont Pa  17845 
570-922-1860 
church’s e-mail:  culc@dejazzd.com 
pastor’s e-mail:  

pastorjohn@4bellschurch.com 
website address:  www.4bellschurch.com 

 
Office Hours: 
Mon-Thu – 9:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m.  
Fri – Closed 
 
The Congregation…..…………The Ministers 
The Rev. John D. Yost………..………Pastor 
Margie Dunkle…………..……….Sec/Asst Tr 
Dianne Shuck………………..…….Treasurer 
Janet Hackenberg…………………….Asst Tr 
Tom Catherman…………………...Custodian 

 
COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Officers 
Janet Spurr, President 

Drew Christy, Vice President 
Barry Spangler, Council Secretary 

 
Ministry Assignments 

 
Facilities/Administration 

(deals with property, personnel and stewardship) 
Jim Boop, Tom Catherman, 

Maurice Clouser, Eugene Hassinger 
 

Inreach 
(focus on ministry within the congregation) 

Dennis Boop, Dottie Rathfon 
Dianne Shuck, Lee Spangler 

 
Outreach 

(related to ministry beyond the congregation) 
Dave Murray, Theresa Murray 

Barry Spangler 

 

 

 
PLEASE CALL THE CHURCH OFFICE… 
 
…when a member of your family is sick or 
is admitted to the hospital, so that visits 
can be made and the proper people 
notified. 
 
…when your address and phone number 
is changed, so the church records can be 
corrected. 
 
…when you move—out of town or locally. 
 
…when a new baby arrives in your family 
or in the family of another church 
member. 
 
…when a member of your family leaves 
home for college or to establish a new 
residence. 
 
…when a new family moves into your 
neighborhood. 
 
…when your class or group plans to have 
a meeting, so that it can be cleared and 
placed on the church calendar. 
 
…when something good happens to you 
or your family. 
 
…when you feel the church can assist you 
in any way. 

THE DEADLINE FOR 

ARTICLES FOR THE 

 

MARCH 

 

NEWSLETTER IS 

 

FEBRUARY 22 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:culc@dejazzd.com
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAgQjRw&url=http://www.mycutegraphics.com/graphics/spring/black-white-spring-flowers-butterflies.html&ei=sODtVKC1BoHAgwTY84GwDw&psig=AFQjCNEg-XjKFtozhNe2_xl87psiSXUQug&ust=1424962096187370
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March 2015  

Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday Friday  Saturday  

1 
9:00 Worship 
10:00 Koinonia 
Kafe 
10:15 Sunday 

School 

 

2 
9:00 Easter Egg 
Mixing 
 
6:00 Easter Egg 

Dipping 

 

 

3 
8:30 Knotting 
Workday 
 
 
7:00 Inreach 
Ministry 

4 
млΥлл IƻǇŜΩǎ 
Haven 
6:00 Lenten 
Supper @ Mfb 
Methodist 
8:00 Bible Study 
 
 
 
 
8:00 Bible Study 

5 
9:00 Potpie 
Workday 

6 
9:00 Potpie 
Workday 

7 
9:00 Potpie 
Workday 
 
3:30 Potpie 
Supper 
 

 

 

8  

9:00 Worship 
10:15 Sunday 

School  

9 
9:00 Easter Egg 
Mixing 
 
6:00 Easter Egg 

Dipping 

10 
 
12:00 Hubner 

Seed Co Banquet 

7:00 Facilities 

Ministry 

11 
млΥлл IƻǇŜΩǎ 
Haven 
6:00 Lenten 
Supper @ First 
Lutheran 
8:00 Bible Study 

12 

 
 
 
 
7:00 Outreach 
Ministry 

13 14 

15 
9:00 Worship 
10:15 Sunday 
School 
 

16 
9:00 Easter Egg 
Mixing 
 
 

6:00 Easter Egg 

Dipping 

17 

 

 

7:00 Council 

18 
8:00 Lenten Bkfst 
млΥлл IƻǇŜΩǎ 
Haven 
6:00 Lenten 
Supper @ Cowan 
8:00 Bible Study 

19 20  

11:30am 

Readington 

Farms Banquet 

21 

22 
9:00 Worship 
10:15 Sunday 
School 
 

23 
9:00 Easter Egg 
Mixing 
 
6:00 Easter Egg 

Dipping 

24 25 
8:00 Lenten Bkfst 
млΥлл IƻǇŜΩǎ 
Haven 
6:00 Lenten 
Supper @ CULC 
8:00 Bible Study 

26 27 

Fellowship Hall 

Reserved 

28  

Fellowship Hall 

Reserved 

29  
PALM SUNDAY 
9:00 Worship 
10:15 Sunday 
School 
 

30 
9:00 Easter Egg 
Mixing 
 
6:00 Easter Egg 

Dipping 

31 
Synod Chrism 
Mass & Meal 

    

 

 

                      

                                           Springtime is the land awakening. The March winds are the morning yawn.  

 
                                                                                Spring Arrives March 20  

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&ved=0CAgQjRw&url=http://olddesignshop.com/2014/09/birds-and-birdhouse-free-vintage-clip-art/&ei=12XKVO-mFcKBgwT1kYCIBQ&psig=AFQjCNG7PumdRvmOt3eKLW4x8z2RZM7ufg&ust=1422636887439798
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clipartbest.com/cliparts/dT6/ea8/dT6ea8R8c.gif&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartbest.com/daylight-savings-time-clip-art&docid=hEcdUvKDtLbeIM&tbnid=fb-Jw4Z9SiA5IM:&w=980&h=666&ei=gkfvVPPdAsSpgwTK1YLIDA&ved=0CAIQxiAwAA&iact=c

